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Committee Purpose: 
The NCDA Facilitating Career Services Council is responsible for oversight of the NCDA Facilitating Career Development training program. The council makes recommendations to the NCDA Board of Directors about all aspects of the training program including curriculum edits and updates, instructor registry and structure of training hierarchy (e.g., qualifications and requirements for master trainers, instructors, associated fees etc.), international concerns, training management, and ensuring the future growth of the program.
Committee Activities to Date  
Final Systems Project and Instructor Requirements
· Developed guidelines for acceptance of final project for the requirement for the CCSP.
· Created statement defining project: “Final systems project that demonstrates application of multiple competencies and meets established standards.”
· A major change will be that the instructor will have to sign off on student’s successful completion of the course and the final project. Instructor will need to write a brief abstract of project of student that demonstrates multiple competencies and application of the competencies. 
Webinars

· Creation of webinars to share updated information with instructors. Some of the new webinar updates will be mandatory. Will have to register to view the webinar

· Have quarterly webinars for instructors on various topics but may not be a requirement.
Curriculum Revision Project
· Curriculum review was completed and new, updated curriculum was released to instructors in August 2017 in both print and e-book format.
Council Viability/Member Management

· Revised and updated Advisory Council application to gather more relevant information from applicants. 

· April 2017 - Reviewed applications and made recommendations to Board for new individuals to fill vacancies.
· Orient new member to council activities, purpose, and responsibilities. Discussed methods to improve this orientation.
New Certification

· The Certified Career Services Provider (CCSP) certification has been introduced to the membership.  
· Assisted OCC Task Force as requested with recommendations regarding the CCSP application process.
Marketing of Curriculum/New Certification
· Presented information on both the curriculum and new certification at both the Master Trainer and Instructor Networking Meeting  
Career Development Facilitator/Instructor LinkedIn Groups

· Monitor groups for appropriate content, submissions and requests to join.
Projected Plan/Work to be Completed through March 31, 2018
1) New Curriculum and Certification 2) Updating the CSP web pages on the NCDA website as well as all Instructor Resource pages 3) Marketing the new certification and curriculum 4) Creation of new webinars that provide instructors with current and updated information 5) Collaborating with Awards Committee on selection of Outstanding Career Service Provider Award  
Budget Requests:

The Advisory Council requests continued full funding of one planning meeting per year and partial funding of a one-day meeting at the NCDA Global Conference. 

